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Preaching Paul’s Letter to the Romans 

 
July 2 – /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ Ψ/ŀƴŀŘŀ мрлΩ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŦŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎƻƴƎǎ 
and hymns written by Canadian composers and 
songwriters. Please wear red & white if you wish and 
bring Canada flags and Canadian souvenirs in all shapes, 
sizes, and forms to adorn the sanctuary. Be proud of your 
heritage! 
{ŜǊƳƻƴ CƻŎǳǎΥ άhǇŜƴ 5ƻƻǊǎέ όwƻƳŀƴǎ тΥ мр-25a) 
July 9 ς Fifth Sunday after Pentecost 
{ŜǊƳƻƴ CƻŎǳǎΥ άbƻ /ƻƴŘŜƳƴŀǘƛƻƴέ όwƻƳŀƴǎ уΥм-11) 
July 16 ς Sixth Sunday after Pentecost 
{ŜǊƳƻƴ CƻŎǳǎΥ ά/ǊŜŀǘƛƻƴ wŜǎǘƻǊŜŘέ όwƻƳŀƴǎ уΥмн-25) 
July 23 ς Seventh after Pentecost 
{ŜǊƳƻƴ CƻŎǳǎΥ άLŦ DƻŘ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ǳǎΣ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǳǎΚέ 
(Romans 8:26-39) 
July 30 ς Eighth after Pentecost 
Worship Leader: Lorrie Lowes 
August 6 ς Ninth after Pentecost  
{ŜǊƳƻƴ CƻŎǳǎΥ ά!ǊŜ ¸ƻǳ {ŀǾŜŘΚέ όwƻƳŀƴǎ млΥ р-15) 
August 13- Tenth after Pentecost 
{ŜǊƳƻƴ CƻŎǳǎΥ ά¢ƘŜ ²ƛŘŜƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ aŜǊŎȅέ όwƻƳŀƴǎ 
11: 1-2a, 29-32)  
August 20 ς Eleventh after Pentecost  
Worship Leader: Lorrie Lowes 
August 27 ς Twelfth after Pentecost 
Worship Leader: Lorrie Lowes 
September 3 ς Thirteenth after Pentecost 
{ŜǊƳƻƴ CƻŎǳǎΥ ά[Ŝǘ [ƻǾŜ .Ŝ DŜƴǳƛƴŜέ όwƻƳŀƴǎ мнΥ ф-21) 
  

× 

 

 

 

UP! UP! And Away! 
Our very active Youth Group called UP (United People) 

By: Kim & Alex Culley 

Coordinators of Youth Group 

 
²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ŦƛƴƛǎƘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΗ  {ƻ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƛǘΦ  Lƴ !ǇǊƛƭΣ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ 
10 members of the UP group and a few other members of 
the congregation have a pottery painting party at Colour Me 
Mine in Bayshore Mall.  There were some amazing pieces 
done including a Senators themed mug, a painted Mexican 
Day-of-the-dead styled skull statue, a day-to-night themed 
mug, and a squirrel statue, among the other created pieces.  
We have some truly artistic youth.  This was preceded by 
some really fantastic and creative political protest posters 
for the Palm Sunday service.  
  
In May the UP youth helped out with the garage sale.  The 
youth hosted a BBQ and Bake Sale and helped with the 
soap/bracelet and Spring Rolls sales which were quite 
popular among the visitors and helped make the Garage 
Sale a success. Special thanks to Ruth Howes and Mandy 
Crow whose contributions were significant.  Some of the 
youth also helped out with the setup and take down of the 
Garage Sale. 
 
We capped May off with a fun day at Parc Omega in 
Montebello Quebec.  We got to feed carrots to the deer and 
elk.  We also saw buffalo, wolves, bears, stinky boars, and 
Elly had fun playing slip-and-slide while chasing goats!  
Raven also got a picture with a Raven.  It was a great day.  
There were several sleeping teenagers on the drive home! 
In June we had fun at the end of Sunday School BBQ.  
Normally this is where I sign off for the year and say see you 
in September but not this year.  There is much that will be 
happening this summer.  And next we begin the updating of 
the UP room.  On June 17th we will be cleaning out the UP 
room, along with the CE room and the Resource Centre.  
Later in the summer we will be repainting the UP room and 
then redecorating it with new furniture. 
 
Finally, congratulations to Elly, Justin, Scott, and Vicky who 
will be graduating high school in the next few weeks.  We 
look forward to seeing you through the summer and then 
back into full swing in the fall.   

× 

 
 

One Room School House 
Sunday school will continue over the summer months in 
the one room school house format led by CE and our 
summer student. See article by Lorrie Lowes for further 
information. 

Summer Office Hours 
July: Office Open Tuesday & Thursday 9-noon, 1-4pm 
August: Office Open Tuesday & Thursday 9-noon, 1-4pm 
Voice mail is checked regularly. 
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ñSome UP Group members with their creations at Colour Me Mine ï Bayshore Mallò × 

 

 

The Family Ministry Advisory Team Needs You! 

 

At the recommendation of the EDGE Team, the BCUC congregation overwhelmingly approved the creation 
of a new Family Ministry Advisory Team at the 2017 AGM. 

In its inaugural year, the Team will be tasked with facilitating family worship and special programming, 
fostering intergenerational interaction, seeking and expanding partnerships with community and faith-based 
groups, and experimenting with ways to engage and retain young families at BCUC.  

If any of the above activities are of interest to you, or if you are already working with the young families in 
our church, we urge you to join the Family Ministry Advisory Team! The Team will use a variety of 
collaborative methods to communicate and share ideas, and the coordination and facilitation of individual 
activities will be established based on interest and availability.  

If you have any questions or comments, or if you would like to become a member of the Team, please 
contact Erin or Jordan Berard (jordan.berard@sympatico.ca). 

× 

mailto:jordan.berard@sympatico.ca
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CAMP AWESOME JULY 31- AUG. 4: 

Come and join us at BCUC for a fun 
week, July 31- August 4, 10am-3pm. 
There will be Bible stories, crafts, songs, 

drama, games, and WATER DAY! Maybe you will get to tell 
Charlie a joke in the morning. This year's theme is "Great 
Escapes in the Bible". The camp is for children ages 4-12 and 
the cost is $80. There are only a few spots left so get your 
registration form filled out soon.  It can be found at 
bcuc.org. Tamara is happy to answer questions and to 
accept help preparing snacks. Her number is 613-592-4575. 
× 

 

 

Fundraising 

initiatives: helping 

the work of our 

church:  

In this first five months of 2017 several activities have taken 
place which have raised funds for a variety of causes. Do you 
know that the combined result is just over $15,000 and that is 

aside from Sunday givings!  

These include: 
Raise the Roof Fundraiser - Sale of garden supplies - $494 
Spring Garage Sale - $4,500 
Spring Concert - $440 - Operating fund; $440 - A/V Fund 
Sunday Nite Lite - $134 
SOSA Lenten Appeal - Indspire - $4,087  
Youth - Mission Exposure/Youth Fund/Rendez-Vous - $5,700   

 
 

Healing Spaces Beyond Caregiving Retreat, Galilee 

Centre, Arnprior, November 17 - 19 By: Judith Campbell 

This retreat will provide an opportunity to experience mindfulness within the healing space 
of outer and inner quiet that both restores and comforts the soul: a time for drawing energy 
and strength from nature, from programmed activity, from silence and from one another. 

F O R  M O R E  I N F O R M A T I O N ,  V I S I T  G A L I L E EôS  W E B S I T E :  

W W W . G A L I L E E C E N T R E . C O M  O R  C A L L  6 1 3  6 2 3 - 4 2 4 2  

 

 

I TôS  N E V E R  T O O  S O O N  T O  S T A R T  T H I N K I N G  A B O U T  C H R I S T M A S !  

Saturday, November 18th, 2017   
 
Please consider the Christmas Bazaar when making jam, pickles and crafts or when 
cleaning out your cupboards, closets and shelves. We need baby food jars for jams & 
jellies. Bring jars to the church office during the week. 
  

Any donations in support of our Annual Christmas Bazaar would be greatly appreciated.   

 

 

 

× 

 
 

 

http://bcuc.org/
http://www.galileecentre.com/
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HERE COMES THE SUN! 

Highlights and up and coming Christian 

Education 

By: Lorrie Lowes – Congregational 

Designated Minister 

 

Here comes the sun! At long last, summer has arrived 
ς and I think we were all ready for it. I have had some 
time over the last few weeks to look back on the year ς 
ǘƘŜ άŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ȅŜŀǊέ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ǘƻ ƎƻǾŜǊƴ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
lives ς and I am really proud of what we have 
accomplished in our Sunday school program. We had 
over 30 students enrolled in Sunday school this year 
and they were taught by a dedicated team of 14 caring 
adults. We may not have as many children as back in 
ǘƘŜ мфрлΩǎ ŀƴŘ слΩǎ ōǳǘ ƻǳǊ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘΗ tŜǊƘŀǇǎ ǿŜΩƭƭ 
bring back those numbers as time goes on. Our new 
home-grown curriculum has been well-received by 
both the teachers and the students and we look 
forward to continuing the process for the fall. 
 
We held a wonderful - and intense - weekend of 
Confirmation classes this year. We invited two youth 
from churches with no large Youth presence to join us 
in study and conversation about what it means to be a 
follower of Jesus and a member of the United Church 
of Canada. Eleven youth took part and every one of 
them chose to be confirmed. As well, several of our 
Youth are planning to attend the National UCC event, 
άwŜƴŘŜȊ-±ƻǳǎέΣ ƛƴ aƻƴǘǊŜŀƭ ǘƘƛǎ !ǳƎǳǎǘΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎƻ 
blessed to have an active and enthusiastic group of 
young folk in our midst. They are not just the future of 
our church but very much a big part of the present. 
One of the other highlights this year is that we were 
able to purchase tablets and blue tooth speakers for 
use in the Sunday school classes. This allows us to add 
music, videos, and online activities to our lesson plans 
where appropriate. Purging and renovating the UP 
Room and the CE Room are underway as well. We will 
start the fall with a fresh new look! 
 
Sunday School, in its usual form, has taken a break for 
the summer but there is still a lot happening at BCUC 
for all age groups. (Seriously, I think there is never a 
slow season in this church!) We know it is hard for the 
younger members of our congregation to sit through a 
whole worship service and so we have plans in place to 
ƪŜŜǇ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ 
summer months. One of the most exciting aspects of 
this is that we have obtained a grant to employ a 
summer student! One of the duties of this person will 

ōŜ ǘƻ Ǌǳƴ ŀ άhƴŜ-wƻƻƳ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭέΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ 
purchased a very engaging (and inexpensive!) program 
ŦǊƻƳ LƭƭǳǎǘǊŀǘŜŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭl form the 
basis of the lessons. It follows the Revised Common 
Lectionary for the summer months but not necessarily 
the scripture focus that Rev. Kim has chosen each 
week. (This is always a problem with purchased 
programs and one of the reasons we chose to develop 
our own curriculum for BCUC for the academic year.) It 
has activities for all ages and still leaves room for the 
creativity of the teacher if they wish to add their own 
flair. 
 
Of course, Christian Education involves more than the 
children of our congregation! The Tuesday morning 
Lectionary Study group has been very active and well 
ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²Ŝ ƻŦǘŜƴ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛǘΩǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
best kept secrets at BCUC! If you are looking for some 
really open discussion on scripture and the life of the 
modern United Church Christian, please think of joining 
us when we start up again in the fall. One of the great 
ideas that came out of this group was to begin a 
relationship and dialogue with our neighbours at the 
Jami Omar Mosque. One of the best ways to build 
relationships is to break bread together ς so watch for 
information about a joint pot luck with our Muslim 
friends in July! We are also looking forward to some 
events next year where we can get to know a bit more 
ŀōƻǳǘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ōŜƭƛŜŦǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜǎΦ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ 
that we have much in common! 
 
{ƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƛǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ./¦/Η L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ 
enough to all the people who have helped make this 
such a vibrant year for Christian Education; from 
teachers, to mentors, to volunteers at family dinners 
ƻƴ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƘƻƛǊ ƴƛƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bǳǊǎŜǊȅ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
mornings, to those who help organize our family events 
and Camp Awesome, to all the children and youth that 
ƭƛƎƘǘ ǳǇ ƻǳǊ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ƨƻȅ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳΦ  άLǘ 
ǘŀƪŜǎ ŀ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜέ ς and this is a great village to be part of! 
 
Enjoy these long hot summer days!  
Shalom, 
Lorrie 

 

SACRED DANCE GUILD INVITED BY THE 

CHURCH OF ENGLAND 

By: Wendy Morrell 

On March 4th a group of 21 dancers from the Sacred 
Dance Guild (from Canada and the US) met at 
Heathrow to begin an incredible week in England!  We 
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were there at the invitation of the Rev'd Richard 
Howells who is with the Church of England in the 
Diocese of Norwich.  In total there were 14 students of 
dance from Mercyhurst University in Erie, PA. This 
included their artistic director of liturgical dance 
ensemble as well as six more "mature" dancers, 
including myself, an Anglican priest from London, 
Ontario, two dancers from the Boston area, one from 
Cincinnati and one from Maryland - all who have been 
offering movement and dance in different Christian 
churches for many years.   

Our adventures began as we travelled from London to 
the Norwich area where we were guests of Rev'd 
Howells and others in the community.  We offered a 
sacred dance workshop for local folks and participated 
in a full Church of England Communion service. It 
included dance throughout; as a processional leading 
in the celebrants, using movement to set the table for 
communion, dancing the Lord's Prayer, leading the 
congregation in movement response to the 
intercessions and an uplifting recessional to the African 
American Spiritual piece, "Wade in the Water".   

The sermon was given by Rev'd Dr. Carolyn Hammond 
who is the first woman dean of theology at Cambridge 
University in its 800 year history!  She spoke on the 
body as an instrument of faith. It truly was a moving 
service and the local congregation embraced it 
fully!   Rev'd Howells pointed out that this was the 
FIRST time dance has been included in a service of 
worship in the 1,000 year history of St. James the Great 
medieval church! We made history!   

The next day was filled with rehearsals followed by a 
full evening concert of Sacred Dance called "Dancing on 
Waves of Grace" offered at an amazing little theatre 
which is a converted chapel - Westacre Theatre.  The 
concert featured the Mercyhurst Liturgical Dance 
Ensemble as the main presenters with solos also 
offered by two of the other dances and Opening and 
Closing pieces offered by the entire group of 21!    The 
concert was followed by a lovely reception where we 
had time to chat with the audience who were very 
appreciative of the music and movement!   

As the current President of the Sacred Dance Guild it 
was an honour to participate in this journey.  The entire 
trip embodied dance as an instrument of faith and 
I know from chats with the young dancers that 
they were transformed by the experience and many 
are already considering how this will shift their life 

work in dance.  All of us were well nourished - mind, 
body and soul!   

 

View of St. James the Great Church taken just after our 
arrival from in front of the Church Farm House (where 
we were staying) with an amazing rainbow to welcome 
us! 

 

The Sacred Dance Guild Delegation 
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Property Management Committee  
 

Gymnasium upgrade: 
In order to make the gym safer and improve storage for those who use the gym, Property 
Management recently hired a contractor to replace the original cupboards. The doors, many 
of which were broken, have been replaced with roll-out storage units that make retrieving 
items easier.  The flat face also reduces the risk of children being injured by exposed 
hardware. 
 

UP Room improvements: 
Property Management is working with the UP group to refurbish the UP Room. By the time the Bell Ringer is 
published, the existing furniture will have been removed and recycled when possible. The UP Group will redecorate 
the room and some furniture will be purchased that better meets their current needs. 
 
Other projects: 
The decision has been made to convert the CE office into a meeting room. Much of the material in the room will be 
relocated into the Resource Centre and the existing cabinets and furniture will be removed. 
 
The refurbishment of the Shalom Room is being planned in collaboration with the Lectionary Group. The remaining 
reclining chairs will be disposed of and new arm chairs will be purchased. Anyone wishing to obtain one of the 
reclining/motorized chairs may contact the church office. 
 
The most serious holes and cracks in the asphalt parking lot have been patched and the main doors, which are 
subject to significant weather damage, are being repaired and refinished.  
 
Thanks to a generous grant from the UCW, we are now able to purchase an Automatic External Defibrillator (AED) to 
be installed in the church. The Ottawa Paramedic Service will assist with the installation and provide training. 
 

Thanks 
At its last meeting, Property Management recognized Ron Chuchryk's contribution to the committee. He is stepping 
down after 11 years of service since 2006 which included five years as chair. He has spent countless hours managing 
such functions as the cleaners, the use of the facilities and information technology; this often resulted in late or 
weekend trips to the church when few are around. 

 
Ross Brown, Neville Reed  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rendez-Vous 2017: Seven youth and young adults along with three leaders will be attending this national 
gathering in Montréal, August 16-мфΦ ²Ŝ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀƴǘǎΩ ǘǊŀǾŜƭ ŜȄǇŜƴǎŜǎΦ ¸ƻǳ 
Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ōȅ hǊŘŜǊƛƴƎ ±ŜǎŜȅΩǎ .ǳƭōǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƻr from the Church Office ~ Thank you for your 
continued support. 
 
David’s Flowers are back: You can purchase a beautiful bouquet of flowers after Sunday worship services for a 
donation, which will go to the Raise the Roof fund.   

SPECIAL OFFERING ENVELOPES 

You will find special offering envelopes in the pews of the sanctuary and in the Church 
Office that are available as an additional method of supporting the work and ministry of 

Bells Corners United Church. Thanks so much! 
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COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 

 
 

 
Dedicare offers a variety of services to seniors living at home who wish to keep their 
independence:  

¶ Run personal errands (groceries, drug store, etc.)  
¶ Transportation to and from appointments  
Do you have a loved one at home or in a home care 

facility?  Dedicare offers peace of mind visits and 

companionship to loved ones. Please call or email to set 

up your appointment today!  
Marie Mayer  
613-897-4410  
Email:  marie@dedicare.ca  
Visit www.dedicare.ca  for all of our services   

 

Your Advertisement here 
If you are interested in advertising your 
business here, please contact the Church. 
Office: office@bcuc.org or  
Olly Chuchryk: ochuchryk@rogers.com  

 

mailto:marie@dedicare.ca
http://www.dedicare.ca/
mailto:office@bcuc.org
mailto:ochuchryk@rogers.com
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C O M E  A N D  J O I N  U S !  

LOBLAWS CERTIFICATE PROGRAM: EACH YEAR YOU HELP 

RAISE FUNDS FOR OUR CHURCH BY PURCHASING GIFT CARDS 

FROM LOBLAWS, METRO, SOBEYS/FRESHCO OR PRICE 

CHOPPER. YOU CAN PURCHASE CARDS ON SUNDAY MORNING 

FROM ALAN BENTLEY OR FROM THE OFFICE DURING THE 

WEEK. THIS PROGRAM, THANKS TO ALANôS DEDICATION, HAS 

RAISED MANY THOUSANDS OF DOLLARS FOR THE CHURCH 

OVER THE PAST TWELVE YEARS. PLEASE HELP TO CONTINUE 

RAISING FUNDS BY PURCHASING THESE CARDS.  

 

RONA IS ANOTHER FUNDRAISER. BY SHOWING A BCUC 

RONA CARD (AVAILABLE FROM ALAN OR THE OFFICE) YOU 

WILL RECEIVE A 5% DISCOUNT ON YOUR PURCHASE AT ANY 

OF THREE LOCATIONS LISTED ON THE BACK OF THE CARD AND 

THE CHURCH WILL RECEIVE A MATCHING DONATION!  

  

UP GROUP MEMBER LENDING A HELPING 

HAND! 

 

 

 

MARK 10:14, ‘LET THE LITTLE CHILDREN COME TO ME; DO NOT STOP THEM; FOR IT IS TO SUCH AS THESE THAT THE KINGDOM 

OF GOD BELONGS. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bells Corners United Church  

3955 Old Richmond Road  

Nepean, ON K2H 5C5  

Phone: 613-820-8103  

Email: office@bcuc.org  

Web: www.bcuc.org 
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